Juan Rodriguez

From: Juan Rodriguez

Sent: Tuesday, June 09, 2015 5:12 PM

To: Tolleson, Julie

Cc: Brown, Samuel; William Brammer; Thompson, Lois D.; Willis D. Hawley; Rubin Salter Jr.;

Anurima Bhargava; James Eichner; Zoe Savitsky; Desegregation; TUSD

Subject: Teacher and Principal Evaluation Plans

Dear Julie,

On May 29, 2015, TUSD provided the plaintiffs and Special Master with its revised teacher evaluation instrument ("TEI") and its "Teacher Effectiveness Evaluation Model 2015-16" document. Its revised principal evaluation instrument ("PEI") was provided on June 2. Mendoza Plaintiffs understand that each instrument will be before the Governing Board today for study/action. As far as Mendoza Plaintiffs could tell, a fully revised teacher evaluation plan ("TEP") and principal evaluation plan ("PEP") were not provided but presumably will be. As detailed below, Mendoza Plaintiffs request clarification regarding the TEI and accompanying document and identify some issues that will need to be addressed as the District implements its TEI into its evaluation process. They also take the opportunity to remind the District of their outstanding concerns that have not been addressed, so that the District may consider them as it revises its TEP and PEP.

With regard to the TEI, Mendoza Plaintiffs generally support the District's proposals for measuring the academic growth of its students, but believe that the proposed multiple choice and essay options need further development, as they understand the District to believe as well, and appreciate the District's acknowledgement that "[c]onsensus will need to occur among the different stakeholders about which model will be implemented in 2015-16." (See Teacher Effectiveness Evaluation Model 2015-16 at 1.) In that regard, the District indicates that "[t]his year, TUSD will... administer[] pre-post assessments that are relevant to the course material of each teacher." (Id. (emphasis added)) In summarizing paragraphs, it then indicates in somewhat conflicting statements that "TUSD currently lacks district-developed assessments for each subject... [they] will be developed with teacher teams to be ready for implementation in 2016-17. In the meantime, two models have therefore been proposed for 2015-16 a pre-post multiple choice test or a series of written essays..." (Id. at 7.) Mendoza Plaintiffs ask that the District confirm that the assessments proposed for 2015-16 are specific to the "41 umbrella categories" referenced on page 2 of the Teacher Effectiveness Evaluation Model document. If their understanding is correct, are the assessments that would be implemented in the 2016-17 year specific to the subject taught by each teacher, or will some grouping of teachers by subject remain, (thus resulting in a greater amount of "umbrella categories" which would be more specific to the courses covered under them than those for 2015-16)?

Mendoza Plaintiffs share some of the concerns expressed by the Special Master in his June 5, 2015 email, including that there needs to be some adjustment made so as to minimize or eliminate the disadvantage on teachers of lower-achieving students and at low-achieving schools. They understood the District to appreciate this concern as it discussed the "value added" measure approach, which takes into account the students served by individual teachers. It appears however, that the District does not propose any such measure for 2015-16. Mendoza Plaintiffs believe that if the District is to use a multiple choice or essay assessment as part of its teacher evaluation process, it need include some kind of measure or adjustment that will take into account teachers' student populations. In addition, Mendoza Plaintiffs agree with the Special Master that the 30 student sample size proposed may be problematic in schools with high mobility rates. They would support an "oversample" at those schools as proposed by the Special Master, but would also consider any alternate methods the District may propose to deal with this issue.

While Mendoza Plaintiffs believe that more than a ten percent weight for student surveys was contemplated in the USP, they would accept this weight allocation if, as the Special Master proposes, the District agrees to undertake an

Case 4:74-cv-00090-DCB Document 1855-3 Filed 10/09/15 Page 2 of 2

evaluation of its teacher evaluation process, and to better align its student surveys to assess the behaviors on which teachers are assessed as part of the TEI. They defer to the Special Master with regard to the ten percent weight for student surveys currently proposed for principal evaluations. In its June 1, 2015 email, the District indicated that it intends to conduct student surveys online, which will significantly reduce the printing costs that were associated with that survey. Mendoza Plaintiffs reiterate their June 4 request (in their budget comments) that the District confirm that it will have a process in place to facilitate students' access to those online surveys, and do so in a manner that preserves students' privacy, given that many students may not have computer and/or internet access at home.

With regard to "cut scores." Mendoza Plaintiffs agree with the District's recommendation that because "the cut scores for effectiveness was low" for 2013-14, "new cuts [should be] established to provide a more realistic distribution of teacher effectiveness." Mendoza Plaintiffs presume that new proposed cut scores will be included in the next revision of the District's TEP. If they are mistaken, they request that the District inform them of when it intends to develop a revised "cut score" scale to determine teacher effectiveness.

Finally, Mendoza Plaintiffs remind the District of their continuing outstanding concerns regarding the TEP and PEP so that it will consider them in their next revisions to those plans. As detailed in Mendoza Plaintiffs' March 19, April 10, and April 30, 2015 comments, the District has failed to give adequate weight to teacher's use of data to improve student outcomes, target interventions, and to perform self-monitoring, as is expressly required for teacher evaluations under USP Section IV, H, 1, (ii). As far as they can tell, since the time the Mendoza Plaintiffs first raised this issue in March, the District has made no effort to revise its TEP to comply with USP Section IV, H, 1, (ii). In addition, Mendoza Plaintiffs again ask what type of evaluation outcome would result in a referral for additional professional development and support under each of the TEP and PEP? Mendoza Plaintiffs presume that, at a minimum, those teachers falling into the "Ineffective" category and principals in the "Unsatisfactory" category would be referred for additional support.

In their March 19, March 20 and April 10, 2015 comments, Mendoza Plaintiffs requested details on the professional development that evaluators, and teachers and principals to be evaluated would receive under the District's TEP and PEP. Notably, all discussion of professional development was deleted in the District's April 3 revised TEP. In its April 22, 2015 response, the District indicated that such information "exist[s] in the professional development plan that has already been sent to the parties." In their April 30 comments, Mendoza Plaintiffs informed the District that details of professional development in fact were not contained in the professional development plan. Moreover, draft three of the budget contains no allocation of 910(g) funds for professional development for activity 0411, Evaluation Instruments. Will all the professional development related to teacher and principal evaluations be paid from M&O funds? Mendoza Plaintiffs again ask that the District provide them sufficient information on the professional development evaluators, teachers, and principals would receive so that they may assess the adequacy of that training.

Thanks,

Juan Rodriguez | Staff Attorney

MALDEF | www.maldef.org 634 South Spring Street, 11th Floor, Los Angeles, CA 90014 213.629.2512, ext. 136 t / 213.629.0266 f

jrodriguez@maldef.org

MALDEF: The Latino Legal Voice for Civil Rights in America.

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail transmission from The Mexican American Legal Defense & Educational Fund, and any documents, files or previous e-mail messages attached to it may contain confidential information that is legally privileged. If you are not the intended recipient, or a person responsible for delivering it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of any of the information contained in or attached to this transmission is strictly prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error, please immediately notify us by reply e-mail or by telephone at 213.629.2512, and destroy the original transmission and its attachments without reading or saving it in any manner.